
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

SEP 2 9 2022 

To the Members of the California State Senate: 

I am returning Senate Bill 1262 without my signature. 

This bill would change superior court rules to allow publicly accessible electronic 

court criminal indexes to be searched with a subject's driver's license number or 

date of birth. 

This bil l would override a 2021 appellate court decision and current court rules 

that strike a fair balance between public access to court records, public safety, 

and an individual's constitutional right to privacy. While this bill may provide for a 

more convenient process for companies conducting commercial background 

checks, it would also allow any member of the public to easily access 

individuals ' sensitive personal information online. 

For these reasons, I cannot sign this bill. 
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